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Parish of St Keyne & Trewidland 
Annual Parish Meeting 

 

Minutes | 11 May 2022 
 
Time:  7pm  
Location: Trewidland Village Hall PL14 4ST 
 
Chair:  Cllr Sally Lewis Chair 
Clerk: John Hesketh 
 
Members of the public: 13 
 
The meeting started at 19.00 and finished at 19.25 

 
 
Chair’s Welcome & Housekeeping 
The Chair welcomed residents to the meeting and thanked all her councillors for the support and 
hard work over the past year. The transcript of her report would be available from the council’s 
website after this meeting. Minutes of the meeting held on 14 May 2019 were accepted. Proposed 
Mr Kevin Shovelton. Seconded Cllr Sally Lewis. 
 
Her key points were 

 To thank parish councillors and clerk who have taken on responsibilities above and beyond 

what would be expected of them. 

 To thank Cornwall Councillors Jane Pascoe and Armand Toms, for their extra work 

supporting residents. 

 Public meetings are now divided between the village halls at Trewidland and St Keyne – the 

council appreciates the interest that residents take in attending our meetings. 

 Residents have continued to support each other during the Covid-19 lockdown, and we are 

all appreciative of their efforts. 

 Continuing improvements in Jubilee Park and the Lawn Cemetery made by residents and 

the Garden Club are appreciated. The council is receiving tenders to build a new pathway in 

the cemetery to improve access. 

 Defibrillator for Trewidland Village Hall has been ordered, and we are waiting for 

confirmation of delivery. 

 Improvements in Trewidland requested by local residents have been delivered – a new 

community noticeboard, grit bin and warning notices for speeding vehicles have been 

installed.  

Issues from residents 

• Question on the removal of trees from private land. A number of young trees have been 
removed from a site in Trewidland. Is this legal or desirable? Cllr Toms to follow up. 

• Mhairi Mackie presented a report from the Dobwalls & Trewidland Neighbourhood Plan 
Group and confirmed that the original development boundary would be maintained. Would 
welcome the opportunity to set up a Trewidland Greenspace group to take forward current 
NDP proposals. 


